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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LICENSING COMMITTEE 
HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 16 OCTOBER 2019 

 
COUNCILLORS  
 
PRESENT Chris Bond, Mahmut Aksanoglu, Mahym Bedekova, Susan 

Erbil, Derek Levy, Christine Hamilton, Jim Steven, Chris Dey 
and Maria Alexandrou 

 
ABSENT Tolga Aramaz, Sinan Boztas, Anne Brown, Vicki Pite and 

Clare De Silva 
 
  
OFFICERS: Ellie Green (Principal Licensing Officer) and Catriona 

McFarlane (Legal Representative) Jane Creer (Secretary) 
  
 
Also Attending:  
 
248   
WELCOME AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
Councillor Bond as Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. Absence was 
recorded from Councillors Aramaz, Boztas, Brown, and De Silva and 
apologies from Councillor Pite. 
 
249   
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS  
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
250   
MINUTES  
 
RECEIVED the minutes of the meeting held on 26 September 2018. 
 
AGREED that the minutes of the meeting held on 26 September 2018 be 
confirmed as a correct record.  
 
251   
LICENSING ACT 2003 - ENFIELD'S POLICY  (REPORT NO. 117)  
 
RECEIVED the report of the Principal Licensing Officer. 
 
NOTED 
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1. The introduction by Ellie Green (Principal Licensing Officer) that the 
committee was invited to discuss the 6th Edition of the Council’s Licensing 
Policy Statement. 

2. The Council had a statutory duty to review the policy every five years and 
that time had now come around. 

3. The opportunity had been taken to review borough statistics and crime 
statistics, legal updates and responsible agencies, and general 
terminology. 

4. Updated crime and noise data relating to the Cumulative Impact Policy 
(CIP) areas was set out in Annex 1 and 2, trying to match up like for like. 
There was no strong evidence regarding removal of any CIP areas at this 
stage. However, there was awareness of the night time economy and a 
need for review of the CIP areas in partnership with the Police. 

5. The Licensing Policy Statement could also be reviewed at any time outside 
the five year time frame. 

6. The appropriate public consultation took place on the review of the 
Licensing Policy Statement. As only minor changes to the policy were 
proposed, it was not surprising there were only two responses. Those 
comments were incorporated into the policy statement where appropriate. 

7. The next step would be approval of the Licensing Policy Statement by full 
Council at its next meeting in November, before implementation by 
January 2020. 

8. It was also sought for Licensing Committee to resolve not to adopt the 
sexual entertainment venues licensing provisions, as set out in Annex 7. 

9. In response to Members’ queries regarding potential for a late night levy, it 
was advised that would require separate consultation, but may be usefully 
included within the proposed review of the CIP areas, with a future report 
to Licensing Committee. The Chair also suggested Member involvement in 
the review, with Councillors Levy and Steven nominated.  

 
AGREED to 
 
(1)  Approve the minor changes in the 6th Edition of the licensing policy 

Licensing Act 2003, including not to adopt the sexual entertainment 
venues licensing provisions, as set out in Annex 7. 

(2)  Progress a review of the Cumulative Impact Policy (CIP) areas, as 
discussed. 

 
 
 


